
   MINUTES OF THE TOWN OF WAYNE
PLANNING BOARD

July 9, 2018
The April 9, 2018 Planning Board meeting started with a roll call of the members.





                 PRESENT      ABSENT       LATE ARRIVAL
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
 Stan Witkowski, Chair        _X__     ___           ____
                                 Nancy Gabel                     _X_ _     _ __         ____
                                 Chris Mooney, Vice-Chair    _X_        ___          ___



  Jon Serdula                      _X_        ___          ___

 

  Donna Sue Kerrick            _ X_        ___         ___



  Jeff Martin, alternate         _ X_        ____       ____
                                   Shonna Freeman, liaison    _ X_         ___         ___
                                   Gill Harrop, CEO                _X _        ___         ___
  

ALSO PRESENT:  Candy Dietrich

Donald Clarkson


    Ron Edsall


Lin Hough


    George Tyler

Pat Tyler


    Andy Williams

Teresa  Williams



    Nancy Woodward
 
Larry Woodward



    Shawn Benedict

MINUTES:

Ms. Kerrick made a motion to approve the July 21, 2018 minutes as amended, seconded by Mr. Mooney.  
A roll call vote was taken. 
VOTE RECORD:         Ayes           Nays          Abstain    Absent
Stan Witkowski     ___        ___         _X_         ___
Nancy Gabel         _X_        ___         ___         ___
Donna Sue Kerrick _X         ___         ___          ___

Chris Mooney        _X_         ___       ___          ___

Jon Serdula           ___         ___       _X_          ___

 Ayes-3  Nays-0.  Abstain-2.  Absent-0.  .
NEW BUSINESS:

SITE PLAN APPLICATION  FOR Shawn Benedict:  Property located at 8976 W. Waneta Lake Rd. Request to construct a 32 ft. by 56 ft. pole barn with an 8 ft. by 56 ft. open porch wrapped around the north and east side.
Mr. Mooney made a motion to accept the site plan, seconded by Ms. Kerrick.
Mr. Harrop stated he had no issues with this request and that it met all setback requirements.

Mr. Witkowski stated: 
· It was a Type II action and no SEQR would be needed.

· View shed wasn’t an issue.
· The application was complete.
A roll call vote was taken.  Ayes-5.  Nays-0.

Mr. Witkowski informed Mr. Benedict he had 90 days to start the proposed project once the building permit was issued.
REVISED SITE APPLICATION FOR Robert Douenias:  Property located at 11830 East Lake Rd.  Request to amend the site plan application that was approved on June 21, 2018.
Mr. Hough, contractor for the Douenias’ stated:

· The applicants were seeking to reduce the original size of the house and keeping it within the original footprint.
· Both the garage and retaining walls are not going to be constructed at this time but may be constructed at a later date.

· Permit for the proposed garage was granted from DOT just in case the client wishes to proceed.

Mr. Harrop stated the Special Permit was approved as a whole.

Mr. Witkowski stated to keep the Special Permit active the applicant would need to seek an extension as per Section 4.2.5 item #5 which he read to those present.
It was further noted that down the road, the proposed Land Use Regulations do away with Special Permits and seeking an extension for the proposed garage and retaining walls at a later date may not be needed once the LUR is approved.

Upon discussion, on 7/9/2018 the Planning Board approved the amended site plan application as per revised plans dated 7/3/2018.

A roll call vote was taken.  Ayes-5.  Nays-0.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
REVISIT SPECIAL PERMIT 03SP18 FOR Woodward/Robbins:  Property located at 9242 Wixson Rd.  Request excavation and fill exceeding 100 cubic yards.  7.3.5 Subsection 1,2,3,4 Paragraph b-c.  
The public hearing for this application is a continuation of the June 9, 2018 Planning Board meeting.
Mr. Mooney read a letter from the Woodward’s dated 7/3/2018 to those present.  (On file)

Mr. Witkowski stated all statements are to be addressed to the Board and not to any individual.

Mr. Williams responded to the letter as follows:

· He only cleaned up debris left at bottom of the creek after a flood.
· He did not change the route of the creek and by filling in, just put things back as they once were.

· The neighbors as a whole spent $6000.00 to put in a pipe per Soil and Water recommendations.
· Sometime in October an extension was added onto the pipe.

· An illustration was drawn on the Board reflecting the ravine, pipe and drop to the beach.

· Past issues with the Woodward’s have been decided by a Court’s decision.
· All posted “No trespassing” signs are for the Woodward’s as designated by the Court’s decision, all else are welcome.

Mrs. Williams stated leaves put in the ravine by the Woodward’s was part of the problem as they were washed down and left of the beach by flooding.  Further noting, on different occasions her husband has picked up those leaves and transported to the Town’s compost site.

Ms. Robbins/Woodward stated:

· They also paid towards the $6000.00.

· The best solution would be for an onsite visit by the Planning Board.

Both Mr. and Mrs. Tyler, 9346 Wixson, stated their main concern was the potential of road damage that wouldn’t allow them access or egress from their property and who would responsible for any repair.

Mr. Woodward read a statement he drafted responding to the previous comments by those present.  (On file)
Mr. Witkowski stated that the health, safety and welfare of the community is priority when the Planning Board makes any decision.  The Board may also hire an engineering consultant to review any and all information to help inform the Board in reaching their decision.
Mr. Serdula stated due to the complexities of the proposed project, the Board is asking for extra studies.

Mr. Martin stated at the June 9, 2018 meeting the following agencies needed to be contacted about the proposed project:  
· The DEC involved or until they sign off the proposed project.

· The Army Corps of Engineers is involved or until they sign off the proposed project.

· Steuben County Soil and Water be involved with the project.

· See new revised plans showing the water not being directed onto the neighbor’s property.

Mr. Harrop stated Janet Thigpen contact person for Chemung County of Rural Stormwater Coalition should be contacted about the proposed project to get her input.

Mr. Woodward asked for a 90 day extension in order to contact the agencies and gather the required studies.

Upon further discussion, Mr. Witkowski proposed continuing the public hearing once all the information was submitted by November 1, 2018 and letters will be sent to the neighboring properties owners once all information is received informing them of the actual hearing date.
SUBDIVISION APPLICATION 76-17 FOR Sandra Frank/Nolan: Property located at Treasure House Rd. tax parcel numbers 078.67-01-026 and 078.67-01-025.  Request to subdivide in two parcels.

This application was heard and approved by the Zoning Board of Appeals on July 2, 2018 as Variance No. 12V17 to allow the subdivision of 2 non-conforming lots due to their size.  The applicant purchased part of the right of way along their property from the Town and as per the Planning Board’s recommendation from the June 11, 2018 meeting, a new survey map showing lots 25, 26 and part of 78 as one parcel was needed.

Upon discussion, Mr. Mooney made a motion to approve the subdivision, seconded by Ms. Gabel.  
A roll call vote was taken.  Ayes-5.  Nays-0.

COMMUNITCATIONS:

Ms. Dietrich was present to inquire about the changes made in the proposed LUR that the Town Board will be reviewing on July 10, 2018.

Mr. Witkowski stated he was aware of some changes and will be attending the Town Board meeting.

As there was no further business, Ms. Gabel made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:34PM.
Respectfully,  Maureen Kurtz         
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